OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

March 13. 2018

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 24 members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Mollie Nagle and Debbie Meyer. A thank you note from the Jennifer Rhode ALS Benefit Committee was received and read aloud. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Lori Jodts and Julie Stillwell.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PIRATE CHEST (Lori Jodts, Julie Angus) Donations are being finalized. Pirate Chest Tickets will be sent to the printers at the end of this month. Teams will receive tickets to pass out to players in April.

MEMBERSHIP (Tiffany Ditchfield) There are 160 members.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner) Spirit Booth will be open one last time this at the Spring Sports' Open House on May 2.

STEAK DINNER (Lori Jodts and Carol Aubry) The Steak Dinner was another successful night. Final numbers are being tabulated and will be announced at next month's meeting. MANY THANKS to all the volunteers and the chair committee: Julie Angus, Carol Aubry, Lori Jodts, and Susie Walsh! It was a wonderful evening supporting OHS and our students. We are looking forward to next year's planning and some new ideas. Please let someone know if interested in joining the committee.

PIB (Lori Madden & Debbie Heimsoth) 4 Choreographers have agreed to work with 4 ensembles. Applications have gone out to the students and are due March 21. Save the date: September 8, 2018

SCHOLARSHIP (Jodi Porter) Scholarships will be due after April 3. Please sign up if you are interested in serving on the selection committee. A chairperson position will be opening next year if anyone would like to shadow this year.

MULCH SALE (Jeff Lundy, Shane Nagle, Debbie Meyer, Brian Porter) Order forms are out for our annual mulch sale! There are 4 styles of mulch available: brown, cypress, black, and red. The cost is \$4/bag. Order 21 bags or more and price is \$3.50/bag. Orders are due April 12. Delivery and pick up date is Sunday, April 22 from 12-2pm. Contact Debbie Meyer 815-343-8338 or Brian Porter 815-228-8307 with any questions.

OLD BUSINESS

Email list will be updated next month

NEW BUSINESS

- New election for officers will be held next month. Please let nomination committee know if you are interested in serving as an officer,
- March 20 at 7:00pm at OHS Auditorium, OHS Booster Club is offering the opportunity to hear CL Lindsay, a California based attorney and student advocate, speak about social media and online choices.

Tuesday night's presentation invites parents to come listen to his message. Wednesday will host three more presentations for all OHS students and faculty. Please come!

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and Lori Jodts. The next meeting will be April 11, 2018.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox